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   The Defiance SWCDôs 62nd Annual Meeting Banquet was held Saturday,         
September 10, 2011, at Hicksville School in Hicksville.  Approximately 165 people      

attended this yearôs event. The evening began with Welcome and Introductions by 

Tom Beck, Chairperson of the Board of Supervisors. This was followed by a       

delicious chicken and steak meal prepared and served by ñClassic Catering by Kim 

Brownò.  District Administrator, Jeff Ankney, presented a PowerPoint presentation,         

highlighting the projects that were completed throughout the year and a music video 

featuring photos taken by the staff from around Defiance County.  The evening was 

wrapped up by comedian, John Rathbone, who entertained the crowd with his very 

funny comedy. 

   Congratulations go out to Gary and Mary Leaders for receiving the 2011 

Cooperator of the Year Award. Each 

year the award goes to a cooperator who 

has done his/her part in the area of on-

the-farm conservation practices. The 

award winners were presented with an 

aerial photo of their farm.   

   The other award for the evening went 

to Paul Sharrock; it was the 2011 CREP 

Ach ievement  Award  fo r  h is 

participation in the Lake Erie 

Conservation Reserve Enhancement 

Program. 

62nd Annual Meeting Banquet 

 

The crowd at the annual meeting enjoying the 

Comedian, John Rathbone. 

Tree Seedlings Sale 2012 

  The Defiance Soil and Water Conservation District is offering tree     

seedlings to residents in the area. Orders will be accepted until March 16, 

2012.  You are responsible for picking up your tree order in early April, 

2012 at the Soil & Water Conservation District office, 06879 Evansport 

Road, Defiance. You will receive a reminder postcard through the mail,  

giving you the exact times you may pick up your order. Just complete the 

enclosed Order Form and send it back to our office with payment enclosed. 



John Rathbone sharing with the crowd 

one of his many funny jokes. 
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   Now for the Board of Supervisorsô election results. The  ballots were counted, and the election to fill the two 
expiring terms are official. Dan Vetter and Bill Moats were elected to three-year terms.  They will be joining 

Gary Mavis, Keith Schroder and Tom Beck who are already serving on the Board. Congratulations go out to 

Dan and Bill, and a very special ñThank Youò goes out to all the candidates for  participating in this yearôs   

election.   

       The residents of Defiance County are very fortunate to have such a dedicated group of Supervisors who        

volunteer their time to the Soil and Water District.  Their duties are to take available technical, financial, and 

educational resources, and focus or coordinate them so that they meet the needs of the local private land users 

for conservation of soil, water and related resources.  They oversee that the program is being run in the most        

efficient and financially sound manner as to assure that every tax dollar is being accounted for locally. 

Supervisor Election Results 

  The Soil & Water Board and staff would like to thank everyone who  

attended this yearôs annual meeting and made it such a successful and  

enjoyable evening.  We look forward to seeing you at next yearôs banquet.  

Look for information in the Winter issue of óConservation Newsô for    

details on next yearôs event. 

  A special óThank Youô goes to the Defiance County Commissioners, 

ODNR Division of Soil and Water Resources, the City of Defiance and 

the Township Trustees of Defiance County because without their          

financial support none of the great conservation work that takes place in 

Defiance County would be possible. 

62nd Annual Meeting Banquet  (cont.) 

Gary and Mary Leaders with their 2011 

Outstanding Cooperator Awards. 

Paul Sharrock accepting his 2011 Lake 

Erie CREP Award. 

Dan Vetter handing out the 2012 

Affiliate Membership certificates. 

Congratulations! 

 The Summer Issue of óConservation Newsô prize giveaway was awarded to 

Terry and Sharon Brown from Hicksville.  The Brownôs received two 

complimentary tickets to our Annual Meeting for completing the óCounty Fairô 

word puzzle. It is that simple, they completed the word puzzle, sent it in and their 

name was chosen for the prize.  
 

   The Brownôs name was drawn from hundreds of puzzles submitted by newsletter 

readers from around the area. We thank everyone for their participation and wish 

everyone good luck on future contests! 
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The Defiance Soil and Water Conservation District and the US Department of Agriculture (USDA) prohibit discrimination in all 

their programs and activities on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, religion, age, disability, political beliefs, sexual         

orientation, and marital or family status.  The USDA and Defiance SWCD are equal opportunity providers and employers. 

SWCD Office Hours 
 

Mon.-Fri. 7:30 a.m. ï 4:00 p.m. 

The SWCD Board of Supervisors holds its regular monthly meeting the 

3rd Tuesday of each month and is open to the public.  Please call the   

office for starting time. 

Project Wild Award 
The Ohio Division of Wildlife (DOW) and the Council for Environmental Education (CEE) have awarded 

Bill Grimes, Education Specialist for the Defiance Soil and Water Conservation District (SWCD), with their 

ñOhio Project WILD Facilitator of the Year Award.ò This annual award is given to a volunteer Project WILD 

facilitator who the DOW and CEE believe has contributed significantly to Ohioôs Project WILD program. 
 

Grimes, a six-year employee of the Defiance SWCD, was described in his award nomination as ñgoing 

above and beyond to teach children and adults about wildlife, nature, our environment, conservation and so 

much more.ò 
 

Among his many accomplishments, Grimes has served for the last six years as a volunteer facilitator of 

Project WILD, a supplemental curriculum that uses wildlife to teach basic classroom concepts.  Grimes hosts 

educator workshops throughout the year and promotes the Project WILD curriculum in a myriad of other 

conservation and environmental education settings.  He regularly collaborates with the other SWCD educators 

in NW Ohio on educator trainings and programs, including the annual Black Swamp Extravaganza held in 

Perrysburg every June. 
 

Grimes helped develop the Penney Nature Center in Defiance County, where he frequently hosts scout 

groups and students on nature trekking, where they use their sensory skills to learn and appreciate wildlife and 

the surrounding nature areas. 
 

Grimes is a retired elementary school teacher of 30 years from the 

Tinora School District.  In addition to his employment with the 

Defiance SWCD, he is an adjunct professor with the Defiance College 

where he has successfully introduced Project WILD within the teacher 

preparation programs, both graduate and undergraduate.  He has 

conducted similar courses at Northwest State Community College 

within the Early Childhood Education program. 
 

      Grimes graduated from Grover Hill High School in Paulding 

County and received a B.S. in Education from The Ohio State 

University in 1972. He received his Masters Degree in Education from 

Defiance College.  He and his wife, Margaret, reside near Defiance.        

 

                                      For more information about Project WILD and other educational 

programs and materials at ODNR, visit ohioprojectwild.com or 

wildohio.com  

Bill accepting his award from State 

Project WILD Coordinator Jen Dennison. 

Young Tree Training Workshop 

     The City of Defiance is hosting a Young Tree Training workshop from 9:00 am 

ï 3:00 pm on Thursday, November 10, 2011. ODNR Regional Forester, Steph Miller, 

will present the seven steps of pruning for newly planted trees and also provide     

hands-on pruning experience. For more information or to RSVP, please contact Urban 

Stormwater Specialist, Jennifer English at jenglish@defiance-county.com or call 

419.784.2745. 

mailto:jenglish@defiance-county.com
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CTIC Summer Tour Visits Defiance County 

     More than 200 farmers, government officials, agribusiness, university and non-profit organization        

representatives toured Northwest Ohio on August 9, 2011, to see agricultural conservation in action.  Tour host 

Conservation Technology Information Center (CTIC) showcased profitable, innovative Northwest Ohio farms 

while participants learned how the producers make conservation an integral part of their operations. 
. 
     CTIC welcomed participants from Arizona, Colorado,  Florida, Illinois, Indiana, Iowa, Kansas, Michigan, 

Minnesota, Mississippi, Missouri, North Carolina, Ohio, Ontario, South Dakota, Washington, D.C. and       

Wisconsin. More than 15 agribusinesses shared their knowledge, expertise and product information.            

Participants appreciated the variety of information shared and time to visit with others. 
. 
     Rex Martin, CTIC Board Chair and Syngenta Crop Protection Head of Industry Affairs, shares his 

thoughts.  ñThis tour really shows the value of CTIC ï bringing together a diverse group of people to learn 

about, talk about and explore new opportunities for conservation in agriculture. Excellent farms, important  

dialogue and a great mix of public and private sector perspectives make this tour something special.ò 
. 

     CTIC Executive Director, Karen Scanlon, comments, ñThis tour is a chance for people to visit farms and 

see real agricultural producers implementing technology and solutions for better soil and water quality. These 

farmers, who make a profit while protecting resources, share their stories and offer advice to others wanting to 

make similar changes.ò 
1 
     Tour stops included: The Andersons, Bridgewater Dairy, the Gary and Scott Mavis Farm, Allen Dean's 

farm, Todd Hestermanôs farm and the Blue Creek Conservation Area. The day ended with comments by U.S. 

Representative Marcy Kaptur, who shared her love of the area and her commitment to conservation of the 

Maumee River watershed and Lake Erie.  
1 
     2011 Conservation In Action Tour sponsors included Agri Drain, AgRobotics/Agrium Advanced         

Technologies, AGROTAIN International, The Andersons, Case IH, The Fertilizer Institute, John Deere,   

Monsanto, The Mosaic Company, The Nature Conservancy, Ohio Corn and Wheat Association, Ohio Soybean 

Council, Pioneer, Specialty Fertilizer Products and Syngenta. 

Land to Lake: Green Infrastructure Initiative 

Blue Green Algae Forum 

     Jen English, Stormwater Specialist, and Nicole Grindley, Upper Maumee River Watershed Coordinator, 

are jointly working on a project.  This project will increase public understanding and awareness of Green          

Infrastructures in Defiance County and the Upper Maumee River Watershed in order to advance the goals of 

the Upper Maumee Watershed Partnership, the City of Defiance Urban Stormwater Program and Defiance 

SWCD. Some of the Green Infrastructures would include rain barrels, porous pavement, rain gardens and grass 

waterways to name a few.  If you are interested in getting involved in the project or have any questions, please 

feel free to contact the Defiance SWCD office at 419-782-8751.   

     The Upper Maumee Watershed Partnership is sponsoring a Western Lake Erie Basin Algal Bloom Panel.  

The event will be on Thursday November 3, 2011 from 7:00pm ï 9:00pm at Defiance College in the     

Schomburg Auditorium.  This panel discussion will host three experts 

on Algal Blooms as well as a historian discussing the Maumee River.  

Please come and join us in a fact filled discussion on the issues that are 

rising with the Algal Bloom problems.  This will be followed up with a 

question and answer time.  

http://www.ctic.org


Tree Seedling Sale 2012 

Packet Description Price Total $ 

Grand Total $ 

Name: 

Street Address:____________________________ 

City, State, Zip: 

Phone: 

Please make checks payable to: Defiance SWCD, 06879 Evansport 

Road, Suite C, Defiance, OH  43512.  All orders must be paid in full.  

You will be notified in April when to pick up your trees. 

For Office Use Only: 

Order Number __________________ Receipt Number__________________ 

Packets 

Ordered 

DEFIANCE SOIL & WATE R CONSERVATION DISTRICT PRESENTS 

(order deadline March 16, 2012) 

$20.00 

$  8.00 

$  8.00 

$  8.00 

$  8.00 

$  8.00 

$  8.00 

$  8.00 

$0.10 

$  8.00 

$  8.00 

25 ï American Arborvitae  10ò-16ò..éééé. 

10 ï Austrian Pine 8ò-12òé.....é...é..é.é... 

10 ï Colorado Blue Spruce  9ò-15ò..éé...é..

10 ï Red Maple 12ò-18ò..ééé...ééé.é..

10 ï Sugar Maple 12ò-18òéééééé....é.

10 ï Common Lilac 12ò-18òééé..ééé.... 

10 ï Pin Oak 12ò-18òéééééé.éé.é..

10 ï White Flowering Dogwood 12ò-18ò.é.é 

Marking Flags (each)éééééééé..é... 

10 ï Norway Spruce 10ò-18òéé...éééé.. 

10 ï Red Bud 12ò-18òéééé..ééé.é....

10 ï Swamp White Oak 12ò-18òééé..é...é 

10 ï Eastern White Pine 8ò-12òéé...éé...... 

$  8.00 

$  8.00 
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Evergreens  

American Arborvitae ð A pyramidal shaped tree (40-

60 feet) that grows well in a wide range of soil and 

drainage conditions. Excellent for screens and         

windbreaks since it is dense and full to the ground.    

Recommended spacing for windbreak planting  - - 6 feet. 

Colorado Blue Spruce ð A dense conical evergreen 

(80-100 feet) with stout, prickly 3/4 inch - 1 1/4 inch 

needles, bluish green to bright silvery blue in color,   

radiating around the stem to form a brush-like mass.  

Adaptable, it prefers rich, moist soil, full sun, but thrives 

in dry well-drained sites. Recommended spacing for 

windbreak planting  - - 12 feet. 

Austrian Pine ð A fast growing 2 needled pine (60 

feet), needles 4 - 6 inches long, sharp pointed, persisting 

4 years. Outline is pyramidal, becoming more open and 

irregular with age. Will grow in heavy clay to light, 

sandy soils. Recommended spacing for windbreak   

planting  - - 12 feet. 

Norway Spruce ð An extremely attractive (60 feet) 

pyramidal evergreen with strong weeping branches that 

extend all the way to the ground. Needles are shiny 

green 1/2 - 1 inch long and flat. One of the fastest   

growing of all spruces. Recommended spacing for  

windbreak planting  - - 12 feet. 

Eastern White Pine ð Pyramidal in youth, this (75-

100 feet) shade tolerant tree forms a graceful plume like 

crown at maturity. Fast growing in a wide range of soil 

types. Needles occur in 5ôs, 3 - 5 inches long, soft, rich 

green to bluish green. Recommended spacing for    

windbreak planting  - - 12 feet. 

Hardwoods  
Red Maple ð A fast growing tree with the crown being 

rounded to oval in shape (40-60 feet).  Widely adaptable 

in all soils and prefers full sun but will also grow in full 

shade.  The leaves are shiny green on top and pale green 

on the bottom.  In the fall, the foliage turns a spectacular    

crimson orange, which remains on the tree for a long 

time.  

Sugar Maple ð Mature trees (80-100 feet) with short 

trunk, dividing into several sub-trunks. Long slender 

branches sweep downward and then curve gracefully 

upward.  A 10 year old tree is typically about 15 feet tall. 

The fall color is often spectacular, ranging from bright 

yellow through orange to fluorescent red-orange.  The 

sugar maple can grow comfortably in any type of soil, 

except sand. 

DEFIANCE SOIL & WATE R CONSERVATION DISTRICT  PRESENTS 

Swamp White Oak ð A medium sized tree (65-80 

feet) with dark green leaves and a whitish gray bark. It 

can survive in a variety of habitats.  It grows rapidly and 

can live for 350 years. The acorns that fall from the tree 

are eaten by squirrels, chipmunks and deer.  The Swamp 

White Oak is valued for its timber products such as    

furniture, flooring and cabinet making. 

Pin Oak ð Pyramidal through early maturity (60-70 

feet), its form turns more oval in older age.  Fast     

growing, tolerates wet soils and likes full sun.  Glossy 

dark green leaves turn russet, bronze or red. Upper 

branches are upright, middle ones horizontal and its 

lower limbs slant gracefully towards the ground.  Widely 

used as a street and landscape tree.  The acorns are eaten 

by wild turkeys, whitetail deer, squirrels and ducks.  

Red Bud ð Medium growth rate and has a rounded, 

vase shape (20-30 feet).  Full sun or light shade.  Rosy 

pink flowers appear in April.  Reddish-purple leaves 

change to dark green, then to yellow.    Provides winter 

food for birds and can be used for nesting sites and   

nesting materials.  

Shrubs  

White Flowering Dogwood - An excellent landscape 

choice (25 feet) for all four seasons.  Medium growth 

rate that does well in full sun or partial shade with moist, 

acidic, well-drained soil.  Flowers are showy in the 

spring, leaves turn red-purple in the fall and the glossy 

red fruits attract winter songbirds, chipmunks, foxes, 

squirrels, rabbits and deer.  

Common Lilac - A moderate growing shrub (8-15 

feet) with a spread of 6-12 feet.  It forms an upright 

shrub with an irregular outline that has no lower 

branches with age.  The leaves are simple, oval, 2-5 

inches long and dark green.  The flowers are lilac purple 

colored and very fragrant.  They bloom from early to 

mid-May  

Seedling Descriptions  



P a ge  7  

Star Science in the Autumn Sky Word Puzzle 
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 Complete the word search puzzle below about Star Science related words.  Once you have completed the 

puzzle, write your name and phone number on the bottom, mail it back to our office, and we will draw one 

lucky winnerôs name on November 18, 2011.  This issueôs prize is a pair of binoculars and a SWCD snack 

bowl.  The winner will be notified and can pick up their prizes at the SWCD office.  Thanks for reading 

óConservation Newsô and Good Luck! 

 

 G Y C M J S D O U B N Y C E M Y C U G S 

U F P O N R T T A P O U A L K A S U L U 

T H R E A E R S R S I  T S T A W G I  W N 

Z V E G P A F I  A E T P S C N Y A Q F G 

Y U O G H U N X C E A R I  V Z K L N D Y 

Q N R C D C G N N X L U O S G L A X L C 

S Y G E E R A X M E L L P N F I  X B F Y 

P V C S P T H E R O E S E P O M Y O D D 

E E S X S P N F L A T Y I  J U M S K R X 

R E G I  M W I  Y X C S H A P E C E A S E 

S A D A Y W R D A U N N L L I  M C R I  Z 

E A L C S A A J E C O I  I  S V O D H S I  

U I  U I  O U Z D K L C G Y C E P H E U S 

S P J T U L S H E M T H R E T S U L C G 

T S E W U Q O R S M P T T W T H T R O N 

T V P P N M A R C O O I  I  U D X A N V I  

I  R D R D H N N R G J R B L O A M Q E K 

M I  D J P J D T G Q L L D X E S A Y M C 

X I  S T A R S C I  E N C E N Q H E J Y X 

F J H S R A E Y T H G I  L  F A M T T K C 

ANDROMEDA AQUILA  ASTRONOMERS 

ASTROPHYSICS AUTUMN CASSIOPEIA 

CEPHEUS CHART CLUSTER 

COLOR CONSTELLATION CYGNUS 

DISTANCE DRACO DRAGONS 

EAST EYE GALAXY  

HEROES KINGS LIGHT YEARS 

LYRA MILKY WAY  NIGHT 

NORTH PEGASUS PERSEUS 

PRINCESSES QUEENS SHAPE 

SIZE SOUTH STAR SCIENCE 

THE LITTLE DIPPER WEST  

Name                  Telephone Number 
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Conservation News  

Another Successful School Tour  

  Over 225 students once again participated in our annual Sixth Grade School Tour. The tour was held at 

Auglaize Village on October 7th and included students from Ayersville, Fairview and Tinora. Students learned 

about various topics such as Tree Identification, Bees, Water Cycle, Raptors, Water Testing, Wildlife and  

Conservation, while at the same time participating in hands-on activities designed to further their                 

understanding of the world around them.  We would like to thank everyone for their participation and help in 

making this another successful School Tour. 

Defiance County 6th graders hearing a presentation 

on Bees and Honey, pictured here is a group of       

students from Fairview Middle School. 

Water Quality presentation with the help of          

Environmental Engineers from the local General 

Motors plant.  


